
 

 

 

Newsletter 
News from Mr Edwards-Grundy 

This week we have started to look at our new Value of the Month, Humility. 

I love the reflection of C.S. Lewis on humility – 

“Humility is not thinking less of yourself, it’s thinking of yourself less.” 

Humility is a great Value to be reflecting on during Advent, because it lies at the heart of the Christmas 

message, of God choosing to come to earth, to leave the glory and splendour of heaven to live as one 

of us. This is surely the greatest act of humility, a reminder to each of us of what it is to put the needs 

of others before our own. 

Humility allows us to take time to reflect on what it is like for other people, to walk in the shoes of 

someone else, to consider their challenges and to think about the things that unite us.  Over the 

remaining two weeks of term I will be considering, with the children, what it means to think of 

ourselves less and how we can do that in the everyday situations that we face. 

This Advent season I am challenged by what it means for me to focus on the things that unite us and 

less on the things that are self-serving.  As we count down the days to Christmas, the question is not 

what will be in my stocking on Christmas morning, but rather what can I do to ensure that Christmas is 

a joyful and special occasion for those close to me and in our community. 

I am really looking forward to welcoming you into school next week for our Reception, Year 1 and Year 

2 performances of the Nativity Story.  The children have been rehearsing hard and the school is 

wonderfully filled with the sound of music and singing once again. Whilst there is undeniable joy to be 

had watching our children perform with confidence, I hope too that the Christmas story, simply told, 

will give every one of us the opportunity to reflect on what God’s greatest act of humility means for 

each of us.  Our acts of humility will be much less significant in world changing terms than that of God 

becoming human, but they nonetheless have the capacity to change the lives of those around us. 

 

 

 

 

 

Loving, learning and flourishing in community 



 

News from Around the School 

The children in Year 6 have been very busy!  We asked Mr Walker and Mrs Henderson to give us a 

flavour of what they have been doing.  We hope you enjoy looking at the evidence of their hard work. 

As part of Year 6's World War 1 topic, the children created their own knowledge organiser, charting the key 

events along a time line of the war. They then relayed all the fascinating facts they had learned to their partner, 

complimenting each other's recall of what they had learned as they told the 'story' of what happened.  

                               

   

     

 

 

 



 

The Friends 100 club draw and 

raffle 

Today the second draw of the 100 club for this year 

was drawn, in the presence of an independent 

witness.  The lucky winner was one of our Year 4 

parents – congratulations!  We hope you enjoy 

treating yourself to something special with your 

winnings. 

Don’t forget to return raffle ticket stubs and money 

to school by Monday.  There are lots of great prizes 

on offer and all monies raised go directly back to 

the school. 

Healthy eating 

We all know that children get hungry!  Please 

send your child into school with a snack.   

Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

receive a daily piece of fruit from the 

government. If your child is in other year 

groups, they made need two snacks!   

Snacks can be anything healthy such as fruit, 

cheese or oatcakes for example, but please 

absolutely no nuts and no sweets, chocolate or 

crisps.  Thank-you. 

The children have completed a European map and discussed the reasons for colonisation. They have 

researched facts about life in the trenches as well as planning, executing and assessing a DT task.  They 

made the trenches out of a cardboard box and included the features that would be found in a 

trench.  It has been fascinating researching historical figures and recording facts and details about their 

lives.  Our class reading book, War Horse by Michael Morpurgo, has been a real highlight of this topic 

and we are looking forward to finding out how the story ends.   

               

       

Look at more of Year 6’s work as well as their completed model trenches on our website. 

https://www.blake.oxon.sch.uk/website/year_6/571703

